

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47600 • Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000
711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

December 12, 2007

Mr. Peter Hudelson Boeing Company PO Box 3707 MC 7A-XA Seattle, Washington 98124-2207

Re: Notification of Pending Inactive Determination Status for the following Hazardous Waste Site enrolled in the Voluntary Cleanup Program:

Site Name: Grady Youngman

Site Address: 523 Pelly Avenue North, Renton, WA

Facility/Site No.: 2515VCP No.: NW0957

Dear Mr. Hudelson:

Ecology's records indicate that you applied for the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) on August 19, 2002. The Department of Ecology (Ecology or we) appreciates your initiative in pursuing this administrative option for cleaning up hazardous waste sites under the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA), Chapter 70.105D RCW.

The VCP is staffed to provide assistance to applicants who are actively pursuing site cleanup. Our records indicate that in the past 12 months, we have not received information regarding your progress on this site's cleanup. If you are still actively cleaning this site, you have 30 days to provide a work summary, report, or other documentation that demonstrates you have taken cleanup actions during this past 12 months.

If no cleanup activities have occurred during the past year or we do not hear from you by January 12, 2008, this site will be removed from the VCP due to inactivity. The status of this site will be updated in our database of contaminated sites.

Due to significant interest in the VCP, we are not able to keep inactive sites in the program. If this Site is deemed inactive, we encourage you to reapply to the VCP when you are ready to actively continue site cleanup. Your commitment to site cleanup is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions you may reach me at (360) 407-7239.

Sincerely,

Michael Kuntz, Site Manager HQ - Toxics Cleanup Program

Michael Ldunts

cc: Joe Hickey, NWRO VCP Unit Manager

Sara Maser, NWRO VCP Data Coordinator

Delores Mitchell VCP Fiscal Manager